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March 4, 2022 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Today, the mayor announced new mask policies for schools.  Here is 
what to expect. 
 

Citywide Policies 
Masks are optional indoors.  Starting Monday, K – 12 students and all 
staff are not required to wear masks indoors. 
 
Masks are still allowed.  Schools will still give out masks to anyone who 
requests them.   
 
Masks are still required for pre-K.  Students younger than five must 
continue to be masked inside school. 
 
Masks are required after having COVID.  People returning to school 
after having COVID are required to wear tight-fitting masks in school 
from the sixth through tenth days after testing positive. 
 
Masks are encouraged after exposure.  Masks are “strongly 
recommended… when an individual has been exposed or potentially 
exposed to COVID-19.” 
 



 

 

How CPE1 Will Implement the Citywide Policies 
We are honoring all choices.  CPE1 staff understand that some families 
will choose masks and others will not.  Children will be welcomed and 
supported either way. 
 
Other routines will not change.  For now, we are staying with the extra 
measures that worked for much of this year.  That means we will wash 
hands frequently, keep the windows open, continue having lunch in all 
classrooms, etc.   
 
Adults will help children honor individual choice.  Adults will support 
children in understanding that some classmates are choosing to remove 
masks.  We will discuss not pressuring one another – directly or 
indirectly – take make a different choice.  We will help children find 
kind ways to make requests, such as asking for more distance if needed. 
 
Tell your teachers your wish for your child.  Please tell the teachers if 
you want them to remind your child about your masking preferences. 
 
Teachers won’t give a third reminder.  Please share your preferences 
with your child.  A teacher will remind your child of your wishes once or 
twice, but not throughout the day.  That should be a discussion at 
home. 
 
 

Why I am Staying Masked at School 
My risk and community risk.  Yes, we will be living with COVID for a 
long time, and yes, COVID rates are relatively low this week.  However, 
my job connects me to more than a hundred families, some of whom 
have serious health concerns.  The risk to me is much less than the risk 
to them.  My mask acknowledges others’ higher risk. 
 



 

 

If pre-K is masked, then I’m masked.  Masks are still required for pre-K.  
No one likes wearing a mask all day, especially four year-olds.  Imagine 
eating an ice cream sundae all by yourself while a four-year old 
watched!  Children want what others have.  Until our youngest children 
have a choice, I’ll do what they have to.   
 
   
Children who feel worried should see allies.  COVID has been stressful 
for adults.  For some children who were only eight or six or four when 
the pandemic began, fear has been hard to manage.  An order from the 
mayor’s office won’t instantly wipe away children’s anxiety.  As many 
kids adjust, my own mask shows that it’s just fine to stay masked if you 
feel safer that way.   
  
 
 
I’m staying both masked and optimistic.  After two long years of 
restrictions and adjustments, I’m hopeful about a new, safer, and 
better version of ‘normal’ school.  We’ll take another step, together, on 
Monday. 
 
The city’s letter about the new policy follows on the next page.  Thanks 
to all. 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 


